
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
October 23, 2006 

 
A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, October 23, 2006, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Larry Hyde, Council Member; Clay Cole, 
Council Member; Stan Parten, Council Member; Robin Spradlin, Town Administrator and 
Donna  Camp, Town Clerk.  Council Member McElwaney was absent. 
 
Mayor Staley called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
The pledge of allegiance was recited. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the Council Meeting and Public Hearings held on October 2, 2006 were 
reviewed and approved.  
 
Mayor Staley presented a resolution to deny the petition from the Association of County 
Commissioners of Georgia to the Georgia Public Service Commission that if granted would 
result in municipal franchise fee being collected only from municipal customers.  Council 
Member Cole motioned to approve the resolution.  Council Member Hyde seconded.  Motion 
carried, unanimously. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to accept and adopt the Fee Schedule for Development and 
Building permits for the Town.  Council Member Parten motioned to approve and adopt the 
schedule of fees.  Council Member Hyde seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously. 
 
Administrator’s Report –  

 The 2006-2026 Comprehensive Plan for the Town has been completed and accepted by 
the Department of Community Affairs.  The next update to the Comp. Plan will be in 10 
years unless an update is needed sooner.  Copies are available for review at the Town 
Hall office and the Library. 

 Friday, November 17, 2006 will be the Christmas Tree Lighting being sponsored by the 
Sharpsburg Merchants Association.  Santa will be on hand to turn on the lights and the 
merchants will have booths set up for shopping.  The Quilting Ladies will have a quilt 
up for raffle.  Please try to attend and start the holiday season off right! 

 
Mayor Staley polled the Council for comments – There were none. 
 
Mayor’s Minutes – There were none.  
 
Public Comments – There were none. 
Council Member Parten motioned to adjourn the regular meeting and proceed into Executive 
Session for discussion of personnel matters.  Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, 
unanimously. 
 



 

 

Council Member Hyde motioned to adjourn the Executive Session and return to the regular 
meeting of the Council. Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to accept and adopt the contract for employment for Robin L. 
Spradlin, Town Administrator.  Council Member Parten motioned to accept and adopt the 
contract.  Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


